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Dear Tricia: 

As a follow up to Bob Nixon’s fax to you yesterday, I am writing to further explain the 
schedules that were provided to you showing a calculation of the authorized rate-of-return for the 
Aloha Seven Springs system, including several adjustments based upon recent changes. 

First, I would note for your information, that the calculated rate-of-return on Schedule No. 
I ,  Page 1 of 2, is calculated to show what would be needed in the way of total revenues in order to 
achieve a fair rate-of-return overall for the Seven Springs water system. The increase revenue shown 
in the proforma column is not what has been requested in the Limited Proceeding, nor any other 
pending proceeding. 

However, the Utility does believe that to the extent the Commission is reviewing the overall 
rate-of-return for the several systems Aloha operates, the Commission must take into account known 
changes such as those outlined in Mr. Nixon’s analysis, and to the extent one system is overearning 
and another is underearning, the Commission should recognize that fact either by: (1) granting an 
increase in the system that is underearning if decreases in rates are proposed for those systems 
overearning; or, (2) not initiating a rate decrease for the systems that are overearning, to the extent 
they would othenvise be offset by those that are underearning. A W  _L___ 

CMP While I recognize that it has not been the Commission’s practice in the past to grant increases 
COM T u r i n g  rate investigations, even when they are shown to be necessary, I do believe that it is not only 
CTf? within the Commission’s power, but within its statutory responsibility to do so. The Commission 

has, on several occasions, considered the fact that one system may be overearning and another 
-=a underearning, and has proposed no rate change, to the extent those two offset, and still result in no 
I d~ 5 - . a v e r  earnings overall.. 
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Finally, I would note for your information, that the Limited Proceeding for increased water 
rates for the Seven Springs system, was based upon actual water sold during the most recent year. 
Because the Utility is experiencing some significant growth and water demands are therefore 
increasing, the ultimate decision concerning final rates in that Limited Proceeding will require 
adjustment, because with each customer added, all of the water necessary to serve that customer is 
coming from the bulk purchase from the County at substantially higher cost than Aloha’s imbedded 
cost. In other words, costs per thousand gallons overall, and on average, are increasing with each 
customer added. Therefore, in order to prevent the Utility having to file for an immediate change 
in rate relief within another year based solely upon growth, we believe that the Commission must 
recognize the amount of water required for purchase at the time the C-omission’s_decision is 
reached, if not projected into the future a few months to one year, and the effecr that will have on 
overall rates that the Utility must charge. 

If you have any further questions with regard to the information outlined by Mr. Nixon, or 
any disagreement with the proposed treatment offered above, please let me know. Let’s discuss 
them before the staffs emergency temporary, or final recommendation is issued. 
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